
 

Kia ora, 
It was great to have Prime Minister Bill English officially open Lemonwood Grove School. I congratulate 
your school and its supporters for your efforts in making such a wonderful school a reality. 
 

The amount of work going on is incredible and I thought I would take the opportunity to acknowledge the 
outstanding efforts of our colleagues who are actively supporting those in challenging situations. 

 
Katrina Casey, Deputy Secretary, Sector Enablement 
and Support presented awards to Allenvale (who 
could not attend) and Waimariri Schools, Marlene 
Ransfield, Tom Scollard and Mele Togiaso (unable to 
attend) in recognition of the contribution they made 
supporting Aranui Primary School during the few 
months prior to its closure.  
 
 

 
 
The experience and support provided to the children and their families 
ensured a continued focus on learning for the students. This team made 
the welfare of the staff and the education of the children at Aranui Primary 
a priority; this really was a great example of true community responsibility. 
 

L ƎǊŜŀǘƭȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ education in Canterbury and the valuable contribution of 
all our schools and the teams that support you. 

MǕ te wǕ,  

Coralanne Child  

Director of Education for Canterbury

03 April 2017 

 Katrina Casey and Marlene Ransfield 

 

Coralanne Child with Waimariri Board Chair: Rex Prebble, Deputy Principal: Carol Coleman, 
Katrina Casey, Principal: Mike Anderson and Deputy Principal: Nikki Hudson 

 



 
 

 

Amuri Area School 

Students from Amuri Area School were lucky enough to be granted access to the Interlink factory to see 
their new classrooms being built. The new double studio modular buildings are due to be ready for use at 
the beginning of term 3. The children were very excited, as were the priƴŎƛǇŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ 
to see them located on their school site. 

 

Interlink build the classrooms in their factory in Christchurch then transport them to site.  
 

Southern Region Finance Advisor 
 

Financial management is crucial to the health of a school in order to provide adequate funding for day-to-day needs 
and in planning for the future. We have a lot of school finance information for school trustees, principals and 
ŀŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƻǊǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ǎǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŀnd general financial management 
information. 
 

We have a Financial Advisor Team and you can contact ouǊ {ƻǳǘƘŜǊƴ wŜƎƛƻƴ CƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ !ŘǾƛǎƻǊ !ƭŜȄ 5ƛŜǳŘƻƴƴŢ, on 
03 378 7362 or email: Alex.Dieudonne@education.govt.nz if you have questions about school finances. 

Financial Information for Schools (FISH) Handbook 

The Financial Information for Schools Handbook (FISH) is a single reference point for boards of trustees, principals 
and administrators for financial management best practice in schools.

Creating an education network that inspires children to reach their full potential. 


